
 

 

 

 

 
 

February 27, 2019 

 

 

Kris Neukirch  

Tryba Architects  

1620 Logan St  

Denver CO 80203 

 

Re: Compositive  Minor Site Plan Amendment - Tower and Playfield 
Case Number:  2018-6031-01 

 

Dear Ms. Neukirch: 

 

Thank you for your second submission for the above named minor amendment.  We reviewed the submittal, and 

my understanding from Real Property is the only outstanding issue is to complete the License Agreement 

process with Grace Grey.  Once the License Agreement is approved, the Minor Site Plan Amendment will also 

be approved.   

 

Please provide me verification the License Agreement is complete.  You may email it directly to me at 

bcammara@auroragov.org .  Should you have any questions, you may contact me via email or by calling 

303.739.7251. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Brandon Cammarata  

Senior Planner  

 

 

 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 

 


